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Caboose project on track 

Caboose Frogress 

Since our last report we have made 
considerable progress toward creating 
a museum in the caboose. One of our 
main goals for this project was to learn 
what is involved in creating a museum. 

Boy, are we succeeding. 

On the approval front, we have learned 
there is a long path between an OK 
from the Town Council and being actu­
ally approved for construction. After 
struggling through the design process. 
we have submitted plans for the re­
model effort, parking lot installation, 
ADA access ramp and platform to the 
Duilding Department for approval. We 
are now respond ing to their questions 
and comments. We expect the build­

ing permit soon. 

Prelim inary work on the caboose has 
begun. Tom Hobday has repaired sheet 
rock and covered several windows that 
will be hidden by exhibits. Tom and 
Jim Hood have done the demolition 
work making room for the roomette. 
AI Steunenberg. and Don Davis are 
making doors. Among the "in kind" 
contributions we've received from the 
community. Daryl Faiferek, of Donner 
Pass Truck and Tractor. has straight­
ened the bent structure on the aft plat­
form and removed some superfluous 
structure. Justin Fiddyment, of North­
ern Forge is fabricating two grab bars 
to replace those missing and Mark Tan­
ner Construction will provide a profes­
sional finisher for the walls. Placer 

Electric is donating the electrical work, 

Of course it's exhibits that make a mu-

Fresidents .Report 

The news continues to be good. as our 
Caboose Museum I Exhibit has completed 
the Town approval process and the Building 
Permit process is about complete. Mem­
bers are busy working on the cabinets and 
exhibit displays. Our continued gratitude 
goes out to at least a dozen of our mem­
bers and many community members for all 

their hard work. 

Vile applied to several local ~~ :1 -Fof:~ foua­
dations and community organizations to 
fund the completion of the Caboose Mu­
seum I Exhibit. The good news is we were 
successful in obtaining a $4.000 matching 
grant from the Truckee Tahoe Community 
Foundation. We now have to raise a 
matching $4.000 . We apparently were 
one of only a few non-social organizations 
to rece ive a grant, as most of the local 
community foundations felt the need to 
provide greater support to social organiza­
tions and programs. However, they also 
feel that our efforts need to be supported 
and will help in the long term for the 
Truckee community. So far members Steve 
and Marilyn Disbrow have stepped up and 
made a Significant contribution and encour­
age others to make contributions. I now 
appeal to our membership to help with this 
matching fund requirement and ask that 
you help in any amount you can. If each of 
our members came up with $50. $ 100, or 
more, we could make the goal. Of course. 
not all our members can do this, so please 
consider the value of our mission and help 
out as much as you can. Most likely there 
will be several items in our museum budget 
that will have to be delayed regardless. but 
we are confident that once the museum is 
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open we will obcain more donations and sales to com­ and has committed significant support once the devel­

plete the museum to the final plan. opment master plan IS approved. He has agreed to 
remove and store materials from the existing Un ion 

As I reported in th e last newsletter. we now have hun­ Pacific warehouse building for our use in construction 
dreds of railroad books to sell. So far we have sold about of our future museum, and he will include an inter ­

$800 worth of books. Another way to help with our op­
 change design for a museum in the new Union Pacific
 
erations is to check OUt our website and buy a Railroad
 balloon track to be constructed. 
book for yourself or to give as a gift. The list is on the 

website and all proceeds go to our operating budget. Even in these tough economic times our efforts will 
move forward and any donations of time or funds on 

The Town approved the master plan for the new Railyard our various projects will be appreciated. 
development in June. We have been in close communica­
tion with the developer and he is a very supportive of our Bob Bell, President 
efforts to establish a "first class" museum 10 the future 

Truckee Museum-5lunt End 10-6 Sleeping Car 
Blunt-end 10 roomette, 6 double bedroom SP 9053 was built by Pullman Standard under lot 6874 and 
delivered to Southern Pacific on July 21, 1950. It and sister car SP 9054 were built under plan 41400 
fo r the new stream lined Cascade. As delivered this car was painted in SP's two-tone-gray scheme and 
featured a square etched glass tail sign for the Oakland California to Portland Oregon Cascade. Being 
the last car in the consist, it also featured an oscillating Mars light, fixed marker lights, and stream­
lined side-mounted marker lights. 

During its service career, the car eventually lost its tail sign to a neon replacement. Following in 1963 
with the era of the streamliners coming to a close, SP 9053 was taken off of the Cascade pool and trans­
ferred ro interchange service. The car would emerge in 1963 in Armour Yellow and Harbor: Mist Gray, 
for service over the Overland Route connecting with the Union Pacific at Ogden Utah. The car retained 
its number, but would loose the rear light package to a diaphragm that was installed on the blunt-end so 
the car could be used anywhere in the train. 

SP 9053 was retired on March 27, 1969 

from Pullman lease and was part of the 

California State Railroad Museum and 

Golden Gate Railroad Museum's collec­

tion before coming to its new home. 

Caboose progress continued 
hibits and is making labels. Finally AI Steunenberg. is 

seum. Progress is being made here as well. Michael Hol­ making two full sized wheels for the Hobart Rails
 
ley has completed the display case allowing Ron Mason
 

display. 
to begin the diorama for the Logging Exhibit. Ron has 
also started elements of the Tourist Railroad exhibit. Jim If you wish to participate, many opportunities remain . 
Hood has disassembled and removed a roomette from You shouldn't let us have all the fun. Contact Don 
the sleeper and is refurbishing the components for instal­ (ddavis@ lto l.com) or Keith 
lation in the sleeper display. Bob Bell. Steve Disbrow (keithpat t ison@ surewesc.net) . Look for an E-mail 
and Ed Hunt (who came down from Seattle). built the notice of a paint party or two.
 
simulated snow shed for the "Fighting the Snow" exhibit.
 
Keith Pattison has gathered the material for several ex- Don Davis
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2009 Trestle Tour Nelson VanGund.:J 
This year 's tour will visit logging railroad trestles and roadbeds This is a backwoods adventure, so come dressed com­
north of Truckee of the Truckee Lumber Co., Crown Wil­ fortably and prepared for an expedition. We will hike a 
larnette Paper Co., Hobart Estates [AKA The Sierra Nevada couple of miles [broken into smaller segments], and the 
Wood & Lumber Co.] , Boca & Loyalton Ry. [later Clover Val­

trip will involve travel on 40-50 miles of paved highway, 
ley Lumber Co.], and Verdi Lumber Co . time, weather, and 

USFS system roads, some rather doubtful 4-wheel-drive attitudes permitting. 
trails, and old railroad roadbeds. Please br ing whateverWhen: Saturday, August I, beginning at 10:00 AM .
 

Where: Meet @ Truc kee Chamber of Commerce [the old food and drink you'd like to have. Cameras are recom­


depot) mended .
 
Recommended Preparation:
 
I. Secure a current copy of the USFS's TAHOE NATIONAL For Truckee Donner Railroad Society members the tour 
FOREST MAP. 

is free. For nonmembers, donations are encouraged but
2. Suggested Reading: David W . Myrick's Railroads of Ne­

not required. All proceeds collected go toward the de­vada and Eastern California, Volume I [available in good book­
velopment of the Truckee Railroad Museum ....AKA thestores, and in the Truckee Library], pages 416-453,
 

"Logging Railroads---Lake Tahoe and Truckee River Basin", Caboose!
 

additionally pages 398-409 "BOCA AND LOYALTON RAIL ­

ROAD", and pages 410-415, VERDI LUMBER COMPANY". Nelson VanGundy: cell 530-386-0638; home office
 
Th is wi II help you prepare for the Tour [and the test]'
 530-587-I 165. 

Chasing Grade Keith f attison 
One of the many advantages of living in or visiting Truckee is the abundance of old railroad roadbed (or grade), trestles 
and artifacts remaining in the area. Finding these is like a modern day treasure hunt, Some members of the TDRS have 
been chasing grade for most of their lives. Gordon Richards of the Truckee Donner Historical Society has allowed 
TDRS to use his research on railroad grades. It consists of a topographical map system with hundreds of miles of old 
logging, tourist and mainline railroads marked on it. What a tremendous body of work this is and we thank Gordon. 

So what are some of the recent "finds"! Most recently, two five legged switchbacks of Verdi Lumber used to harvest 

lumber from the top of a mountain that couldn't otherwise be reached (See picture at left bellow). Before that was 

locating the remnants of the 983 foot pier at the Tahoe City term inus of the Lake Tahoe Railway and T ransporta tion 

Company in Lake Tahoe . (Picture on right) The trains would take tourists from Truckee to Tahoe, and then by steam­

boat to other points on the lake. One way to take advantage of this chasing. is to take one of he TDRS Trestle Tours. 

See Nelson's article above for this year's adventure! 

Picture was taken at site of switch, left Pier footings marching inco Lake Tahoe. 

side descending and right side ascending. 
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Society Mission 

The mission of the Truckee Donner Railroad Society is to 

perpetuate the study and advancement of knowledge of 

working railroads in the Truckee Donner area with the goal 

of building a railroad museum to preserve and share what 

we have learned. 

Truckee Railroad Museum Vision 
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Railroads of the Truckee area played a significant role in 

founding and developing the town of Truckee. From blasting 

black powder in the granite over Donner Lake, to hissing of 

the first steam coming to town, to lumberjack whistles in 

the mountains. to ice cracking as it loads in reefers, and 

tourists flocking to share the beauty of the area, The 

Truckee Railroad Museum tells the Story. 

• A place to Learn 

• A place to Interact 

• A place to Enjoy 

Truckee Do nner Railroad Society 
P.O. Box 3838
 
Truckee. Ca 96160
 

www .truckeedonncrrail ro adsociety.com
 
SO I(c) 3 non-profit organization
 

Current Projects Seeking Support 

• Caboose Museum Interior 

• Crane Rehabilitation 

• Rotary Restoration 

• Sleeper Restoration 

• Switcher Operational repair 

If you are able to support any of 

these projects with your time, talent 

or dollars, please contact us. 

--_ ... 

Trukee Donner Railroad Society 

P.O. Box 3838 

Truckee, Ca 96160 


